                     SBPC Chair’s annual report May 2013 to June 2014
Affordable Housing:   Good news for the people of Steeple, Westcote & Sandford Parishes who filled in the Housing Need forms which led to this Parish asking local land owners for affordable land to build on under the Affordable Housing Scheme. Work commences this June and finishes by Feb 2015.
Dashwood House:  Efforts to save this valuable asset to the village of elderly flat accommodation failed, it is now demolished building work to have 3 houses and 2 flats built, start July 2014 and completed by Feb 2015. SBPC will badger WODC Housing association partner to honour the agreement made to SBPC by Cottsway, that 3 and no less than 2 homes would be occupied by local people. SBPC will be asking our newly elected District Councillor Robert Courts to help achieve this outcome.
Bus Services:   The A23 service to Chipping Norton has a new operator and number. The V17   has a slight change to timetable.
Defibrillator:   A Village defibrillator is still a possibility as our Clerk has kept the PC option of buying one at half price. Dick Tracey from the Central Ambulance Service is attending a meeting to demonstrate the machine and answer questions.
Emergency plan: Cllr Knight has spent a lot of time on this plan and it is at the final stages. I thank him for all he has done on this plan. His efforts benefit the people of the Village greatly in having a clear course of action to take in emergency.
Localism Act: Intention to Bid- Carpenter Arms:  Mr John Madden asked the PC to put a moratorium on the sale of Carpenter Arms to assess if it was possible to buy the pub for the Parish. As a result of a straw poll of the Village Mr Madden contacted the Plunkett Foundation to check the possibility of funds and the PC purchased a detailed building survey. The moratorium lapsed and before a steering committee chaired by Mr Madden made any decision the pub it is assumed has been sold.
Parking Issues:  The PC have with the help of OCC’s James Wright’s guidance on where to place white line road markings to help drivers to park their cars with consideration to residents. These markings will appear in Church Lane, North Street, Holliers North Street junction but not South Street as James explained it was not feasible. Markings to be in place by October. 
Winter Road & Pavement Care:  The PC has purchased more salt bins for residents to use salt on pavements and have an agreement with Mr E Probbitts to spread salt on roads pre and post forcasted snow.
Your Village Your Say:  A steering committee has been formed and with the help of Alan Foulkes of ORCC. Using Village events it is making headway in forming a Community Led Plan.
Village School: The PC has supported the School Governors in attempting to overturn the new Home to School Transport Policy that breaks the special link that the school has with Chipping Norton.
Thank you to all Councillors present and to those who stood down this year for making SBPC an effective tool to benefit residents.
